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 I will set aside 30 minutes each weekday
over the next 3 weeks (Monday – Friday) to
revise the chapter on Algebra.
During Week 4 of Term 2, I will write a draft
paragraph and submit to my teacher for
feedback in preparation for the upcoming
history essay.
I will create a study plan for Term 2. Once
complete, I will share this with other
household members and place a copy on
the fridge.

It was nice meeting a number of you at the Year
8 and 10 Parent Teacher Evening. Hopefully this
provided you with some information on what
your child is doing well and areas requiring
attention. If your child was not present for the
evening, take the time to assist them when
planning some next steps. A strategy used by
some families is to prioritise the 3 most
important actions arising from the
conversations with teachers. These can be
discussed, written down and placed on the
fridge. Each student’s pathway will be different
depending on the feedback from teachers. The
most impactful change will come when
students identify what needs to be done.

Here are some examples of next steps:

1.

2.

3.

4. I will chat with Mr Smith about my progress in
Commerce and ask him what tips he can give
me as I try to gain a deeper understanding of
marketing strategies.

We received feedback this morning that some
parents were not able to speak with particular
staff members. If this is the case, please don't
hesitate to reach out to teachers you would like
to contact. Please see our Communication
Flowchart on Page 6.

WORKING BEE

As mentioned in last week’s communication we
have a Working Bee this Saturday. The constant
rain over the last 3 months has meant that our
oval was not mowed throughout Term 1. Over
the break we spent time whipper snipping areas
that were particularly long. We put the call out
last week and I’m pleased to report that we have
around 15 parents signed up to help out this
Saturday. The weather prediction is a perfect 19
degrees.
When - Saturday 7 May between 1.00pm-
3:00pm
How do I sign up? Follow this link -
https://signup.com/go/NAmFBeV
What to bring? Please bring your own whipper
snipper.
What to wear? Please wear safety glasses and
bring gum boots as the surface is very damp in
sections.

https://signup.com/go/NAmFBeV
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NAPLAN ONLINE (FROM NEXT WEEK)

Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in the
annual NAPLAN tests in writing, reading,
conventions of language (spelling, grammar and
punctuation) and numeracy. All NSW schools will
sit NAPLAN online in 2022. Our school will be
participating in NAPLAN between 10 and 20 May
2022. In preparation for NAPLAN, our school
participated in online practice tests late last term
with Year 7 and 9 students. The practice tests
gave students an opportunity to become familiar
with the test format, functions and tools of the
online tests in a test environment.

Excessive preparation for NAPLAN is not
recommended. Students can use the public
demonstration site to familiarise themselves with
the types of questions and tools available in
NAPLAN.

Please see the attached Information for parents
and carers following on Pages 4 and 5.

CROSS COUNTRY

Today we held our annual Cross Country. It was
great to see so many students and staff involved.
We were lucky to have the sun out shining on a
brisk 19-degree day (ideal running weather).
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REMINDER - CHANGE TO ISOLATION

REQUIREMENTS

Notify the school via email: theforest-
h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

They should conduct a daily RAT and return a
negative result each morning before attending
school for 5 school days.

They must wear a mask indoors except when
eating or exercising.

No student or staff member identified as a
close contact will be permitted to participate in
overnight excursions, including school camps.

Remember: Staff and students cannot attend
school if they are showing any COVID
symptoms.

If symptoms occur at any time, your child
should not attend school and should undertake
a Rapid Antigen Test (RAT).

Additional delivery of RATs will be provided for
students who are identified as close contacts
and are returning to school.

The change to isolation requirements for close
contacts was made on 20 April 2022, and students
and staff who are close contacts and have no
symptoms are to continue to attend school.

Close contacts who attend school must:

Thanks for your support.

If you have any questions, please feel free to
contact Nathan.lawler6@det.nsw.edu.au. I look
forward to providing some before and after
pictures next week.

Special mention to our PDHPE department for
coordinating a successful day. A highlight for me
was seeing particular students shine who
normally find classwork challenging. Your efforts
were seen.

mailto:theforest-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:Nathan.lawler6@det.nsw.edu.au


Year 9 Elevate - Period 3
Year 10 Zoo Excursion
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The Upcoming Week:

MONDAY 9 MAY

WEDNESDAY 11 MAY - FRIDAY 13 MAY 

NAPLAN TESTING

Wednesday 11 May - Year 7 Writing - Period 1
Wednesday 11 May - Year 9 Writing - Period 3
Thursday 12 May - Year 7 Reading - Periods 1 & 2
Thursday 12 May - Year 9 Reading - Periods 3 & 4
Friday 13 May - Catch Up Day

THURSDAY 12 MAY

Vaccinations - Year 10 Men's ACWY  & Year 7/8
Catch Up
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What's New?

Following feedback through the weekly Coffee
with the Principal sessions we will have a new
initiative starting soon. A weekly Chess Club will
be open to students as a place to learn the game,
meet other students and have fun playing chess.
Further information to come.

I’m looking forward to joining the Diversity and
Inclusion Sub-Committee that will meet next
Wednesday evening at 7:00pm. It was following
feedback from the Committee in Term 1 that led
to the creation of the Communication Flowchart.
This was circulated in last week’s update and can
be found again on Page 6.

DIVERSITY AND INCLUSION SUB

COMMITTEE
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